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News in brief...
•	 Term 3 has commenced smoothly 

with students quickly adapting to 
the new bell times. 

•	 The parent teacher meetings on 
Thursday 21 July were heavily 
booked giving staff and parents a 
good opportunity to meet face to 
face. 

•	 The careers Expo which ran 
simultaneously is a firm favourite 
for our senior school students 
and their parents with both 
internal and external providers 
sharing their advice, guidance and 
expertise.

•	 Year 7 enrolments are arriving 
rapidly and enrolment forms can 
be found on our website under 
the New student tab.

•	 Applications close for the AEP 
testing on 4 August with the 
actual test being held on 27 
August. Forms can be found on 
our website under the Learning 
tab. (see flyer on page two).

•	 Nationally Consistent Collection 
of Data on School Students 
with Disability (NCCD).                        
Click here for information to 
parents and guardians regarding  
the collection of data.

•	 The Year 9 Student Councillors 
and House Leaders held a cake 
stall on Friday 24th June to fund 
raise money for their World Vision 
child in India. Thank you to Mr Cox 
and Mrs Kolodij for assisting with 
the coordination of the stall, to all 
parents that baked treats for the 
day and to our wonderful staff 
and students for their support. 
Collectively, we raised $1004.30.

•	 The SPARK students have just 
completed a comprehensive 
10-week DJ course with a 
renowned Perth Artist, Astrid Fox. 
This course enabled students 
to acquire the knowledge, 
understanding and capabilities 
to successfully perform at events 
such as weddings and birthday 
parties. The course was a great 
success and even gained media 
attention.

Welcome back !
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CongratulationsCongratulations

What’s happened
Congratulations to Year 10 student 
Oliver Harris for achieving in the Top 
1% (0.37%) in the Australian Geography 
Competition.  Year 9 and 10 AEP and 
Senior School Geography students of 
the school tested their geographical 
skills and knowledge against nearly 70 
000 students from across Australia. This 
result is an outstanding effort by Oliver. 

Congratulations to Jhye Stoker in Year 
9 who during the holidays, represented 
the WA Metro Basketball team in the 
U16 Australian Championships played 
in Perth at Warwick Stadium. WA Metro 
managed to secure a very impressive 3rd 
place and Jhye was top scorer in several 
games, including the final game for 3rd 
place where he had 21 points. 
Jhye is a highly skilled but very humble 
young man.

Congratulations to Kaien Lim in Year  
11 who has been selected to represent 
Western Australia in the 2022 16 Boys 
Football Championship. This team 
will be competing at the School Sport 
Australia National Championships in 
Sydney, NSW from 11-15 September. 
Well Done Kaien!

Congratulations to Sebastian Lyttle 
in Year 8 who has been selected to 
represent Western Australia in the 2022 
Cross Country Championship. This team 
will be competing at the School Sport 
Australia National Championships in 
Adelaide, SA from 27 - 29 August. Well 
Done Sebastian!

Congratulations to three of our year 10 
students Ashleigh McKenzie, Emma 
Rowan-Brain and Madison Turner who 
won gold in the U15’s 2022 National 
Underwater Hockey Competition in the 
Gold Coast over these recent school 
holidays.  A massive amount of training 
was undertaken by these girls with 
Ashleigh’s mum taking them down 
to Bunbury and Margaret River  for 
qualification trials prior to the girls being 
selected to represent  the team.  They 
have done exceptionally well given this 
is their first year in even undertaking 
Underwater Hockey. A great sporting 
achievement, Well Done!

https://www.nccd.edu.au/tools/sample-letter-parents-guardians-and-carers


Term 3, 2022

July

26 Year 12 Human Biology 
Excursion to Harry Perkins

26-28 Year 11-12 Course 
Selection Interviews

29 Whole School Assembly

Aug

1-3 Trees for Survival Camp

1 P&C Meeting 7.30pm

1 Year7 AEP HASS excursion 
to the WA Museum

2-4 Year 10-11 Course 
Selection Interviews

3-5 Australian Maths 
Competition

8 Year 12 TISC/TAFE Parent 
Information Night
6.30 - 8pm

8 Year 7 & 8 AEP Young 
Writers Workshop

9 Year 12 ATAR Music Recital 
Night 6.30pm

9 International Day of 
World's Indigenous 
Peoples

9 CSHS Dad's Group with 
kids

10 Staff Conference 3.30pm

10 Year 10-12 Athletics 
Carnival

11 Year 9 Athletics Carnival

13-14 Jazz Festival

What's  
Coming Up?

CHURCHLANDS CARNIVALS: TERM 3

	 Yr 7:         week 5 Tuesday (16th Aug)
	 Yr 8:         week 5 Friday (19th Aug)
	 Yr 9:         week 4 Thursday (11th Aug)
	 Yr 10-12:  week 4 Wednesday (10th Aug)

TRAINING BEFORE CARNIVALS: starts week 2
Mondays 3.30-4.30pm    
Wednesdays 3.20-4.20pm Long jump ONLY
Thursdays 8.00-9.00am
800m/1500m Carnival Events:
Week 3 lunch: Monday 800m, Thursday 1500m, bottom oval
YR 10-12 NOMINATION CARNIVAL: nominations  
(in gym foyer) close  Wednesday week 3  

First Aid Officers Required
Seeking reliable, experienced people 
in senior first aid preferably 
with a nursing background for 
relief positions in the first aid 
office. For further information 
or to discuss, please contact our 
friendly first aid staff at the school 
via email
enquiries@churchlands.wa.edu.au 
with attention to the First Aid Relief.

Extra-curricula 
activities 

Semester 2
Click here

"Just one small positive thought 
in the morning can change your 
whole day"
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Have you checked out the 
Study Skills Online Handbook 

yet?
The Study Skills Handbook 
website is an online resource 
with units students can work 
through to develop their study 
skills. Both the link and the 
access information are on the 
seqta page next to the library 
section.

https://www.churchlands.wa.edu.au/assets/documents/CSHS-Extracurricular-Activities-Sem-2-2022.pdf


Welcome New Teaching Staff 

Mr Khan - HASSMr Carr - HoD HASS Mr Zahari - HASS

Ms Lilette - LanguagesMr Parry - Music Ms Basson - Arts Mr Owen - English

New student seating area
Students were quick to make use and enjoy the  
new shades and seating installed during the school 
holidays in front of F&G Block. Thanks to the P&C 
for funding this much needed improvement which 
enhances the environment for students every day.

Mrs Carmichael -           
Education Assistant

Ms Lee - Health & Phys 
Ed

Ms Masure - Languages Ms Shoebridge 
Learning Support             
Coordinator - Years 7-9 

Mr Cornes - HASS



Formative Assessment Maths - Example 6

Year 7 Mathematics – Megan Edwards
Below is an example of where I have used a website called Liveworksheets.com
to determine student understanding, either at the start or end of lessons. These 
tasks provide me with data to assess if students understand key concepts or if further     
consolidation is required. 

Go for a walk

Pick up rubbish

Do exercises
FINISH

ACT

COMMIT

Read a book

You could:
Reuse plastic bags
Repair broken stuff
Sign in for sport 
or fitness classes

You could:
Try to drink 3 litres
of water a day
Have one hour of screen
time, after get outside 
and do exercises
Be a thoughtful fit person

Achievegoals Accept
apologies

You could:
Learn new language
Try new and interesting foods
Learn tricks for fun! You could:

Play a new sport
Play a musical instrument

You could:
Write a document
about how to take
care of the
Earth and nature

You could:
Say hi to new people
Plant or water trees
Reuse or repair plastic
Reuse water
Walk or ride your bike instead 
of driving your car

Try new
foods

2+3>1
3

Learn
new things

Reuse plastics

BELONG

Greet people

Help nature

Tell on bad
behavior

Psstpsst

Keeping
mentally healthy!

Original artwork by Maeve Mathewson from Bannister Creek Primary School actbelongcommit.org.au




